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2016 ACREAGE REPORTING 
DATES  

In order to comply with FSA program eligibility 
requirements, all producers are encouraged to visit 
their closest FSA office to file an accurate crop 
certification report by the applicable deadline.  

The following acreage date is applicable for Idaho 
Farm Service Agency:  

July 15, 2016:  Spring planted crops                     

The following exceptions apply to the above 
acreage reporting date:  

 If the crop has not been planted by the 
above acreage reporting date, then the 
acreage must be reported no later than 15 
calendar days after planting is completed. 

 If a producer acquires additional acreage 
after the above acreage reporting date, 
then the acreage must be reported no later 
than 30 calendars days after purchase or 
acquiring the lease. Appropriate 
documentation must be provided to the 
county office. 

 If a perennial forage crop is reported with 
the intended use of “cover only,” “green 
manure,” “left standing,” or “seed,” then the 
acreage must be reported by July 
15th. Noninsured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP) policy holders 
should note that the acreage reporting 
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To find contact information 
for your local office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/id 

date for NAP covered crops is the earlier f 
the dates listed above or 15 calendar days 
before grazing or harvesting of the crop 
begins. For questions regarding crop 
certification and crop loss reports, please 
contact your closest FSA office.  To find 
your local FSA county office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov  

 

FSA Offers Improved Program 
to Limit Losses on Forages 

Reduced forage quality is now considered a 
production loss for weather disaster assistance 
coverage under the new buy-up provisions of the 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) Noninsured Crop 
Disaster Assistance Program (NAP).    

This safety net is important for cattlemen who 
produce non-insurable forages for feeding 
livestock. Previously, FSA only considered a 
decrease in overall forage tonnage produced when 
determining if the producer suffered a 
compensable loss after a qualifying weather 
event.  Under FSA’s new NAP buy-up provisions, a 
decrease in forage quality – such as protein 
content – is also considered.    

To receive coverage for the 2017 crop year, 
producers must enroll their eligible forage in NAP 
by December 01, 2016.  Beginning, limited 
resource and targeted underserved farmers or 
ranchers are eligible for a waiver of the NAP 
service fee and a 50 percent premium reduction in 
buy-up provisions.    

For more information on NAP, visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nap.   

 

 

USDA Unveils New Improvement to Streamline Crop 
Reporting 

Update Lets Farmers and Ranchers Report Common Acreage Information Once  

Farmers and ranchers filing crop acreage reports with the Farm Service Agency (FSA) and 
participating insurance providers approved by the Risk Management Agency (RMA) now can  

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/id
http://offices.usda.gov/
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provide the common information from their acreage reports at one office and the information will be 
electronically shared with the other location.    

This new process is part of the USDA Acreage Crop Reporting Streamlining Initiative (ACRSI). This 
interagency collaboration also includes participating private crop insurance agents and insurance 
companies, all working to streamline the information collected from farmers and ranchers who 
participate in USDA programs.  

Once filing at one location, data that’s important to both FSA and RMA will be securely and 
electronically shared with the other location avoiding redundant and duplicative reporting, as well as 
saving farmers and ranchers time. 
 
Since 2009, USDA has been working to streamline the crop reporting process for agricultural 
producers, who have expressed concerns with providing the same basic common information for 
multiple locations.  In 2013, USDA consolidated the deadlines to 15 dates for submitting these 
reports, down from the previous 54 dates at RMA and 17 dates for FSA. USDA representatives 
believe farmers and ranchers will experience a notable improvement in the coming weeks as they 
approach the peak season for crop reporting later this summer.   

More than 93 percent of all annual reported acres to FSA and RMA now are eligible for the common 
data reporting, and USDA is exploring adding more crops. Producers must still visit both locations to 
validate and sign acreage reports, complete maps or provide program-specific information. The 
common data from the first-filed acreage report will now be available to pre-populate and accelerate 
completion of the second report. Plans are underway at USDA to continue building upon the 
framework with additional efficiencies at a future date.  

Farmers and ranchers are also reminded that they can now access their FSA farm information from 
the convenience of their home computer. Producers can see field boundaries, images of the farm, 
conservation status, operator and owner information and much more.   

The new customer self-service portal, known as FSAFarm+, gives farmers and ranchers online 
access to securely view, print or export their personal farm data.  To enroll in the online service, 
producers are encouraged to contact their local FSA office for details. To find a local FSA office in 
your area, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

  

 

USDA Announces Conservation Reserve Program Results  

More Than 800,000 Acres Selected Through Highly Competitive Application Rounds  

USDA announced the enrollment of more than 800,000 acres in the Conservation Reserve Program 
(CRP). Through CRP, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) helps farmers offset the costs of 
restoring, enhancing and protecting certain grasses, shrubs and trees that improve water quality, 
prevent soil erosion and strengthen wildlife habitat. Farmers’ and ranchers’ participation in CRP 
continues to provide numerous benefits to our nation, including helping reduce emissions of harmful 
greenhouse gases and providing resiliency to future weather changes.  

http://offices.usda.gov/
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A nationwide acreage limit was established for this program in the 2014 Farm Bill, capping the total 
number of acres that may be enrolled at 24 million for fiscal years 2017 and 2018. At the same time, 
USDA has experienced a record demand from farmers and ranchers interested in participating in 
the voluntary program. As of March 2016, 23.8 million acres were enrolled in CRP, with 1.7 million 
acres set to expire this fall.   

Over three million acres have been offered for enrollment this year across the three main categories 
within CRP, with USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) receiving over 26,000 offers to enroll more 
than 1.8 million acres during the general enrollment period, and over 4,600 offers to enroll more 
than one million acres in the new CRP Grasslands program. Coming off a record-setting 2015 
continuous enrollment of over 860,000 acres, more than 364,000 acres already have been accepted 
for 2016 in the CRP continuous enrollment, triple the pace of last year.  

FSA will accept 411,000 acres in general enrollment, the most competitive selection in the history of 
the program, with the acreage providing record high conservation benefits. USDA selected offers by 
weighing environmental factors plus cost, including wildlife enhancement, water quality, soil erosion, 
enduring benefits, and air quality.   

The results of the first-ever enrollment period for CRP Grasslands, FSA will also accept 101,000 
acres in the program, providing participants with financial assistance for establishing approved 
grasses, trees and shrubs on pasture and rangeland that can continue to be grazed.  More than 70 
percent of these acres are diverse native grasslands under threat of conversion, and more than 97 
percent of the acres have a new, veteran or underserved farmer or rancher as a primary producer. 
FSA continues to accept CRP Grasslands offers and will conduct another ranking period later this 
year.   

Participants in CRP establish long-term, resource-conserving plant species, such as approved 
grasses or trees (known as “covers”) to control soil erosion, improve water quality and develop 
wildlife habitat on marginally productive agricultural lands. In return, FSA provides participants with 
rental payments and cost-share assistance.  Contract duration is between 10 and 15 years.  

To learn more about FSA’s conservation programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation or contact 
a local FSA county office. To find your local FSA county office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

USDA’s Building Blocks for Climate Smart Agriculture & 
Forestry 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture announced a comprehensive and detailed approach to support 
farmers, ranchers, and forest land owners in their response to address the causes of climate 
change in April 2015. The framework consists of 10 building blocks that span a range of 
technologies and practices to reduce greenhouse gas emissions, increase carbon storage, and 
generate clean renewable energy through mitigation.   

USDA’s strategy focuses on climate-smart practices designed for working production systems that 
provide multiple economic and environmental benefits in addition to supporting resilience to extreme 
weather, reduced emissions and increased carbon storage.   

Through this comprehensive set of voluntary programs and initiatives spanning its programs, USDA 
expects to reduce net emissions and enhance carbon sequestration by over 120 million metric 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation
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tons of CO2 equivalent (MMTCO2e) per year – about 2% of economy-wide net greenhouse 
emissions – by 2025. That’s the equivalent of taking 25 million cars off the road, or offsetting the 
emissions produced by powering nearly 11 million homes last year.    

 

For more information on the Building Blocks for Climate Smart Agriculture and Forestry click the 
following link:   http://www.usda.gov/documents/climate-smart-fact-sheet.pdf . For additional 
information on ways to consider greenhouse gases when managing land, refer to the USDA Climate 
Hub webpage: http://www.climatehubs.oce.usda.gov/. 

 

Sugar producers to be eligible for sugar loans through 
amalgamated sugar company 

Sugar producers are reminded to be eligible for program benefits (sugar loans), sugar must have 
been processed from beets delivered by a producer, owner, or operator who complies with HELC 
and WC provisions and producers are required to file:  

 Form AD-1026, Highly Erodible land Conservation (HELC) and Wetland Conservation (WC) 
Certification 

 FSA-578, Report of Acreage, annually, before the final acreage reporting date established 
for the county   

Persons shall not be eligible for program benefits during the crop year in which the producer does 
not comply with HELC and WC provisions 

 

Maintaining the Quality of Farm-Stored Loan Grain 

Bins are ideally designed to hold a level volume of grain. When bins are overfilled and grain is 
heaped up, airflow is hindered and the chance of spoilage increases. 

Producers who take out marketing assistance loans and use the farm-stored grain as collateral 
should remember that they are responsible for maintaining the quality of the grain through the term 
of the loan. 

 

Producers are Encouraged to Report Prevented Planting and 
Failed Acres 

USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds producers to report prevented planting and failed acres 
in order to establish or retain FSA program eligibility for some programs.  

Producers should report crop acreage they intended to plant, but due to natural disaster, were 
prevented from planting.  Prevented planting acreage must be reported on form CCC-576, Notice of  

http://www.usda.gov/documents/climate-smart-fact-sheet.pdf
http://www.climatehubs.oce.usda.gov/
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Loss, no later than 15 calendar days after the final planting date as established by FSA and Risk 
Management Agency (RMA).   

Contact your local FSA office for a list of final planting dates by crop.   

If a producer is unable to report the prevented planting acreage within the 15 calendar days 
following the final planting date, a late-filed report can be submitted.  Late-filed reports will only be 
accepted if FSA conducts a farm visit to assess the eligible disaster condition that prevented the 
crop from being planted.  A measurement service fee will be charged.  

Additionally, producers with failed acres should also use form CCC-576, Notice of Loss, to report 
failed acres.   

Producers of hand-harvested crops must notify FSA of damage or loss through the administrative 
County Office within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first becomes apparent. This notification 
can be provided by filing a CCC-576, email, fax or phone. Producers who notify the County Office 
by any method other than by filing the CCC-576 are still required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, 
within the required 15 calendar days.  

For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP), 
producers must file a Notice of Loss within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses 
become apparent.  Producers must timely file a Notice of Loss for failed acres on all crops including 
grasses.  

 

 

USDA Encourages Producers to Consider Risk Protection 
Coverage before Crop Sales Deadlines 

The Farm Service Agency encourages producers to examine available USDA crop risk protection 
options, including federal crop insurance and Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) 
coverage, before the applicable crop sales deadline.  

Producers are reminded that crops not covered by insurance may be eligible for the Noninsured 
Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP). The 2014 Farm Bill expanded NAP to include higher 
levels of protection. Beginning, underserved and limited resource farmers are now eligible for free 
catastrophic level coverage, as well as discounted premiums for additional levels of protection."  

Federal crop insurance covers crop losses from natural adversities such as drought, hail and 
excessive moisture. NAP covers losses from natural disasters on crops for which no permanent 
federal crop insurance program is available, including perennial grass forage and grazing crops, 
fruits, vegetables, mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental nursery, aquaculture, turf grass, ginseng, 
honey, syrup, bioenergy, and industrial crops.  

USDA has partnered with Michigan State University and the University of Illinois to create an online 
tool at www.fsa.usda.gov/nap that allows producers to determine whether their crops are eligible for 
federal crop insurance or NAP and to explore the best level of protection for their operation. NAP 
basic coverage is available at 55 percent of the average market price for crop losses that exceed 50 
percent of expected production, with higher levels of coverage, up to 65 percent of their expected 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
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production at 100 percent of the average market price, including coverage for organics and crops 
marketed directly to consumers.  

Deadlines for coverage vary by state and crop. To learn more about NAP visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nap or contact your local USDA Service Center. To find your local USDA Service 
Centers go to http://offices.usda.gov.    

Federal crop insurance coverage is sold and delivered solely through private insurance agents. 
Agent lists are available at all USDA Service Centers or at USDA’s online Agent Locator: 
http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/#. Producers can use the USDA Cost Estimator, 
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx, to predict insurance premium costs. 

 

Changing Administrative Counties 

Producers who wish to transfer their farm records to a different administrative county for Fiscal Year 
(FY) 2016 must file a request no later than August 1, 2016. Restrictions do apply when transferring 
to an office other than the county in which the land is physically located.  Contact your local FSA 
office for more information. 

Farm Storage Facility Loans 

FSA’s Farm Storage Facility Loan (FSFL) program provides low-interest financing to producers to 
build or upgrade storage facilities.  

The low-interest funds can be used to build or upgrade permanent facilities to store commodities. 
Eligible commodities include corn, grain sorghum, rice, soybeans, oats, peanuts, wheat, barley, 
minor oilseeds harvested as whole grain, pulse crops (lentils, chickpeas and dry peas), hay, honey, 
renewable biomass, fruits, nuts and vegetables for cold storage facilities, floriculture, hops, maple 
sap, rye, milk, cheese, butter, yogurt, meat and poultry (unprocessed), eggs, and aquaculture 
(excluding systems that maintain live animals through uptake and discharge of water). Qualified 
facilities include grain bins, hay barns and cold storage facilities for eligible commodities.    

Loans up to $50,000 can be secured by a promissory note/security agreement and some loans 
between $50,000 and $100,000 will no longer require additional security.  

Producers do not need to demonstrate the lack of commercial credit availability to apply. The loans 
are designed to assist a diverse range of farming operations, including small and mid-sized 
businesses, new farmers, operations supplying local food and farmers markets, non-traditional farm 
products, and underserved producers.  

 

To learn more about the FSA Farm Storage Facility Loan, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/pricesupport  or 
contact your local FSA county office.  To find your local FSA county office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov.  

 

 

 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
http://offices.usda.gov/
http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/
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Important Dates and June Interest Rates  

Important Dates and June Interest Rates  

Farm Operating Loans – Direct - 2.25% 
Farm Ownership Loans – Direct – 3.50% 
Farm Ownership Loans Direct Down Payment, Beginning Farmer or Rancher – 1.50% 
Farm Storage Facility Loans (7 years) - 1.625 % 
Farm Storage Facility Loans (12 years)-1.875 %  

Dates to Remember:  

July 15th, 2016 - Deadline for acreage reporting for spring planted crops 

July 15th, 2016 – All 2015 production records due for crops with an acreage reporting date of July 

15 that are covered by NAP. 

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 


